
Sacred Heart Tisbury & All Saints Wardour Castle 
Trellis House, Station Road, Tisbury   01747 870228  Father Robert Miller 

tisburyparish@cliftondiocese.com  https://salisburycatholics.org/tisbury-parish  

Father Robert says Holy Mass each day at 9.00a.m. within Sacred Heart, Tisbury  

Churches will be open for private prayer 

Sacred Heart, Tisbury on Tuesday 23rd June, 10 – 12 Noon; Thursday 25th June, 2-4pm and Saturday 

27th June, 10-12 Noon 

All Saints’, Wardour, Sundays 10.30 -11.00am 

Live stream from  St Osmund’s: CELEBRATION OF MASS WILL OCCUR WITHOUT A PUBLIC CONGREGATION 

      https://salisburycatholics.org/st-osmunds 

June  21 TWELFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

  Diocesan prayer league: St Peter’s, Gloucester 
      10.00 MASS  12.00 Ordinariate MASS  18.00 MASS  St Osmund’s 
  
       22 Monday  FEAST OF STS JOHN FISHER, BISHOP & THOMAS MORE, MARTYR 
    10.00 and 19.00  MASS  St Osmund’s 
  23 Tuesday  
    10.00 and 19.00  MASS  St Osmund’s 
    All day Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament   18.40 Benediction 

24 Wednesday  SOLEMNITY OF THE NATIVITY OF JOHN THE BAPTIST  
                     10.00 and 19.00  MASS  St Osmund’s 
25 Thursday   
  10.00 and 19.00  MASS  St Osmund’s 

    All day Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 
18.40 Benediction 

  26 Friday     
    10.00 and 19.00  MASS  St Osmund’s 
  27 Saturday Memorial of St Cyril of Alexandria, Bishop, Doctor of the Church  
    10.00  MASS   St Osmund’s 

 
  28 SUNDAY SOLEMNITY OF STS PETER & PAUL, Apostles  
                                 Diocesan prayer league: St Augustine of Canterbury, Matson 
                                                                            English Martyrs, Tuffley, Gloucester 

 
 

Spiritual Communion – Prayer of St Alphonsus 
My Jesus, 

I believe that you are present in this Holy Sacrament of the altar. 
I love you above all things 

and I passionately desire to receive you into my soul. 
Since I cannot now receive you sacramentally, 

come spiritually into my soul so that I may unite myself wholly to you 
now and forever.   Amen. 

 
https://universalis.com/index.htm  has the Mass readings, Office and much more available 

 

This month, during which the Solemnity of the Sacred Heart occurs, the Pope asks that “We pray that 
all those who suffer may find their way in life, allowing themselves to be touched by the Heart of 
Jesus”. 
PRAYERS: for all those suffering; for the kindly helpers in all sorts of areas of our lives; for those 
alone, the worried and those who are unwell. Amongst our parishioners, Mary Maidment at 
Avonbourne, Mary MacDermot and Elizabeth Croft in hospital, please keep them in your prayers.  RM 
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OTHER PARISH NEWS: 
Father Robert 
Our Czech seminarians: 
Prayers for Milan Werl to be ordained to the diaconate in Brno Cathedral on June 20th,as a transitory 
deacon, i.e. en route to the priesthood. 
 
Michal Krenželok:  Ordination: 27th June at the Cathedral of the Most Holy Saviour in Ostrava 

               First Mass: 4th July at the Church of Corpus Christi, Jablunkov 

A big thank you to Frank Stratton for gardening so well and pruning the overgrown shrubs. The Weigela had 

finished flowering and now will be beautiful for us all next year as we come into Mass. 

 
OUR CHURCHES HAVE RE-OPENING FOR PRIVATE PRAYER: 

Sacred Heart: The CHURCH OPEN board will be put out and an easel giving times. These are also on 

the newsletter in the Parish Room window. Bring your mask. Thank you to all the Steward volunteers 

and Anne Evans for organising the rota. (more volunteers needed please!) Thanks to the cleaners who 

have to take special measures.  If you are willing to join the cleaning team, phone Teresa 870690.   

Wardour Chapel:  will be open for private prayer from Sunday 21 June from 1030-1100 for private 

prayer. The Trustees will ensure strict social distancing is observed. Everyone is encouraged to use the 

car park rather than park outside the Chapel. 

 

St Osmund’s: open for Individual Private Prayer only from Monday 15 June: OPENING TIMES Monday 

to Friday 12:00 to 14:00 Saturday & Sunday 14:00 to 16:00.  See St O’s newsletter for more info 

Bishop Declan has recorded a short message about the opening of many of our churches 

which can be viewed on: https://cliftondiocese.com/ 

 

Reflection on the Sacred Heart: https://salisburycatholics.org/sacred-heart 

 
Plants for Sale: all takings to Mary's Meals. We have alstroemerias in flower, tiger lilies 
not yet in flower, some herbs, a black hollyhock and other plants. Please contact Mike 
and Liz Montgomery on 01747 828403 to arrange a time. We are right beside the 
Forester pub in Donhead St Andrew. 
 
 

Help needed? Michael Hodges has co-ordinated a group of volunteers in the Parish.  
Contact him on: 01747 870254 or email michael.jeremyhodges@gmail.com 
 
MORE VOLUNTEERS PLEASE:  A few more stewards would be wonderful. If you think you may be 
able to assist for an hour or so, please email us on catechist.tisbury.thesacredheart@cliftondiocese.com 
and Tisburyparish@Cliftondiocese.com  

 

Prayers including prayer before the Blessed Sacrament, are now collated under the ‘Further 
Resources’ tab on our Liturgy Office section of the website and may be accessed 
here:  https://cliftondiocese.com/departments/adult-education/liturgy-office/ 
 
Homily from Father Robert:  Every day clergy, most members of religious orders, and many lay people say the 

Daily or Divine Office.  A Psalm (119 v 164) says, 'seven times a day will I praise Thee'. From the earliest centuries 

the Church has broken up the day, and part of the night, by reciting the Psalms in rotation, adding prayers and 

readings, something learned from its Jewish parents.  Buy a breviary (full version, or shorter) and you can join in 

that chain of prayer.   In the last century, when services were revised, the Night Office (Matins, said in the small 

hours),  and the seven Day Hours (Lauds, Prime, Terce, Sext, None, Vespers,  Compline), some of which might be 

said together, were tidied up and - although some religious orders continue the ancient practice - appear in 
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today's breviary as the Office of Readings, Morning Prayer, Prayer during the Day, Evening Prayer, the Night 

Office (Compline).  Over a month all the Psalms are recited.  Those familiar with the Church of England will know 

that in the 16th century these formed the bones of what are now usually referred to as Matins and Evensong. 

This week the Government graciously allowed churches to be opened on a limited basis 'for prayer' but not yet 

for a service of any kind (which includes Exposition).  On Monday we gathered a small band of volunteer 

stewards to run through the official conditions (under 70, known to the priest, familiar with Safeguarding, and a 

few other official requirements) to work in pairs when we open Sacred Heart on a limited basis, to see how it will 

work.  Some optimists were forecasting a stampeding crowd.  Those more familiar with the daily footfall expect 

otherwise.  Either way, more volunteers would be welcome. 

I write on Tuesday and, thanks to the labours (several hours each) of Trish Coopman  and Robert Vaux at the 

computer, the diocesan Health & Safety Officer has allowed us to open the church, but only after completing two 

questionnaires (60+ questions) online; I am not joking, it really was thus!  Anne Evans has drawn up a rota.  At 

1000 we open until noon.  Numbers allowed in at any one time will be controlled - as at Tisbury's Co-op.  You 

may drop in to say your Office or, as most do every day, at least the Our Father. 

If you happened to say the Office of Readings yesterday, after saying your prayers outside the church building, 

perhaps in your garden or your home, you may have been struck by a passage from a treatise by St Cyprian (d 

258), On the Lord's Prayer, as being extraordinarily apt for the Monday of the week when we can reopen for 

prayer, at least in some form.  Cyprian wrote, 'Before all else the teacher of peace and of unity would not have us 

pray on our own and in private in such a manner that each prays only for himself.  We do not say:"My Father, 

who art in heaven", or, "Give me this day my daily bread".  Each person does not ask that his own sins only be 

forgiven, nor does he request for himself alone that he be not led into temptation and that he be delivered from 

evil.  Our prayer is public, and when we pray, we pray not for a single person, but for the whole people, because 

we are all one'.  He says further, ' What deep mysteries.... are contained in the Lord's Prayer!...."This is how you 

must pray," the Lord says, "Our Father, who art in heaven".' 

Join us in prayer, wherever you are.  RM 

The Alice Combes Trust supported by The Lord Arundell of Wardour Charitable Trust have created a 
special fund to distribute to people who are currently suffering financial hardship as a direct result of 
Covid-19. Sean Moran: 01747 871258 or email alicecombestrust@gmail.com 
 
Dear Friends 
We are so grateful for the tremendous response to our Emergency Appeal which we launched in March in 
response to the unfolding Coronavirus crisis, and I wanted to write to thank you so very much for supporting 
the appeal through prayer and spreading the word to your congregation and others. Through this pandemic we 
have been able to ensure that over 350 people have had a home where they could self-isolate if necessary, and 
receive life-saving support and health care. 
Alabaré Christian Care & Support, Salisbury SP2 7UD  01722 322882   www.alabare.co.uk 
 

Catholic Safeguarding Advisory Service: 
https://www.csas.uk.net/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/Guidance-Supporting-people-who-may-be-
experiencing-domestic-violence.pdf 
Helpline numbers:  
Woman’s Aid - National Domestic Violence Helpline – 0808 2000 247 
 The mix – Advice for the under 25yrs. – 0808 808 4994 
 Advice for Male Victims of Domestic Violence - 0808 8801 0327 
 Childline – Deals with a vast variety of children concerns including Domestic Violence. 0800 111 

 

Lord Jesus,  

you have chosen your priests from among us  

and sent them out to proclaim your word and to act in your name.  

For so great a gift to your Church, we give you praise and thanksgiving. 
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We ask you to fill them with the fire of your love,  
that their ministry may reveal your presence in the Church.  

Since they are earthen vessels,  
we pray that your power shine out through their weakness.  

In their afflictions let them never be crushed; in their doubts never despair;  
in temptation never be destroyed; in persecution never abandoned. 

Inspire them through prayer  
to live each day the mystery of your dying and rising.  

In times of weakness send them your Spirit, 
and help them to praise your heavenly Father and pray for poor sinners.  

By the same Holy Spirit  
put your words on their lips and your love in their hearts,  

to bring good news to the poor and healing to the broken-hearted. 
And may the gift of Mary your mother,  

to the disciple whom you loved, be your gift to every priest.  
Grant that she who formed you in her human image,  

may form them in your divine image,  
by the power of your Spirit, to the glory of God the Father.  

Amen. 
 


